
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of February 5, 2024  

Vegetation Removal and Grading in Rail 
Corridor 
 

February 19, 2024 – March 31, 2024 

 

The Local Project  
As part of the GO Expansion project, improvements are coming to Aurora GO Station. Improvements include 
constructing a second platform, installing a second track, upgrading rail signals, building a new pedestrian 
tunnel with elevators, and installing tactile tiles on the existing east platform for improved accessibility.    
  
To support these improvements, Metrolinx contractor Grascan Construction Ltd will begin preparatory work 
within the corridor starting from 128 Centre Street and proceeding approximately 550 metres north.  
 
What is happening?   
Contractors will be working in the corridor to clear vegetation at 128 Centre St. and 19 Birch Court. They will 
also be grading the corridor to prepare for the future installation of a retaining wall and second track.  
  
What does this mean for you?  
Work will occur Monday-Friday between the hours of 7:00am – 5:00pm. Weekend and overnight work may be 
required on occasion, but advanced notice will be given when this is necessary. Work is scheduled to start the 
week of February 19th and should be completed by the end of March. 
As with any construction, the start of this work may be adjusted due to weather conditions or unforeseen 
circumstances. Residents will be given notice if there’s any adjustment to the timelines.  
  
Nearby residents may experience increased noise levels and vibrations from heavy construction equipment 
such as loaders, excavators, and dozers within the corridor. Every effort will be made to minimize disruption. 



   
 

 

 As with all construction, work may be adjusted, rescheduled or extended due to 
weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français sur demande.  

Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Contact Us: 
Call us at: 416-202-4453 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter: @Metrolinx 
Visit the website: Metrolinx.com/York 

 

Contractors will use noise and vibration technology to monitor levels and ensure they do not exceed municipal 
limits. 
  
We apologize for the inconvenience, and we ask for your patience as we complete this necessary work.   
 

Questions 
If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us any time at 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com. 
 
To stay up to date on Metrolinx projects happening in York Region, visit Metrolinx.com/York and subscribe to 
our newsletter. 
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